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Caldwell, Dwayne

From: Cynthia Carrasco <carrascoc@uindy.edu>
Sent: Thursday, May 9, 2024 2:40 PM
To: Emmeline Lohr
Cc: Caldwell, Dwayne; blmiller@uindy.edu
Subject: Re: [**EXTERNAL**] Re: RM 111744 U Indy Pond
Attachments: 50371641_frc.pdf; Emergency Response Memo.pdf

**** This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from 
unknown senders or unexpected email. ****  

Emmeline and Dwight,  

 

Based on the findings noted in August Mack’s memo and their recommendations, we collected an additional 
sample for surfactants within the stormwater pond to confirm that surfactant concentrations are well below the 
1.0 mg/L noted in the memo. The sample was collected on April 26th and resulted in nondetectable concentrations 
of surfactants within the pond. This is in good agreement with the expectations expressed in August Mack’s 
memo, and supports the one-time off-site spill hypothesis. Therefore, we do not expect discharge from the 
stormwater pond poses any risk to aquatic life. We would appreciate for our records when you decide to close 
your case, some notification that the case is closed. 

 

Please let me know if you have any problems accessing the attachments and/or have additional questions.  

 

Thank you, 

Cyndi Carrasco  

  

 
 
On Tue, Apr 30, 2024 at 8:29 AM Emmeline Lohr <ELohr@marionhealth.org> wrote: 
Good morning, 
 
Have the results of the pond samples been provided yet? Have you noticed the plume since then?  
 
Thank you! 
 
 
Emme Lohr 
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Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Secretary, District 5 Hazardous Materials Training and Advisory Council 
Marion County Public Health Department 
Department of Water Quality and Hazardous Materials Management 
3901 Meadows Dr. 2nd floor 
Indianapolis, IN 46205 
317-221-5765 

From: Cynthia Carrasco <carrascoc@uindy.edu> 
Sent: Thursday, April 11, 2024 11:46 PM 
To: Caldwell, Dwayne <DCaldwel@idem.in.gov> 
Cc: blmiller@uindy.edu <blmiller@uindy.edu>; Emmeline Lohr <ELohr@MarionHealth.org> 
Subject: [**EXTERNAL**] Re: RM 111744 U Indy Pond  
  
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. DO NOT click on links or open attachments unless 

you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 
Hi Dwayne,   
 
We have not received any results yet. We will keep you posted.  The heavy rain has stirred up the pond 
so it's impossible at the moment to see if that white plume is still coming in because the water is too 
muddy.  
 
We will be in touch as soon as we learn more.  
 
Thank you,  
Cyndi  
 
On Thu, Apr 11, 2024 at 2:51 PM Caldwell, Dwayne <DCaldwel@idem.in.gov> wrote: 

Good afternoon, 

  

Have the samples results from the white plume into the pond been returned yet? Has 
the recent heavy rain affected the situation?  

  

v/r 
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______________________  

Dwayne S. Caldwell 
On Scene Coordinator Emergency Response 

(317) 308-3036   •  dcaldwel@idem.IN.gov _ 

Indiana Department of Environmental Management 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Celebrating Thirty-Five Years of  
Protecting Hoosiers and Our Environment 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  |    |    |    |    |  www.idem.IN.gov  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

  

  

From: Cynthia Carrasco <carrascoc@uindy.edu>  
Sent: Wednesday, April 3, 2024 2:05 PM 
To: Caldwell, Dwayne <DCaldwel@idem.IN.gov> 
Cc: bmiller@uindy.edu; Emmeline Lohr <ELohr@marionhealth.org> 
Subject: Re: RM 111744 U Indy Pond 

  

**** This is an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from 
unknown senders or unexpected email. ****  

Dwayne,  

  

Thank you very much for your email. We have not received the results back yet, but will be certain to 
reach out after we do. In the meantime, please feel free to contact me directly if you have any 
questions or concerns. 

  

Thank you,  

Cyndi  
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On Wed, Apr 3, 2024 at 10:00 AM Caldwell, Dwayne <DCaldwel@idem.in.gov> wrote: 

 

Good Morning, 

  

This email is to request copies of the test results from the samples taken by August 
Mack employees on 4/1/24 from the retention pond on the U Indy campus. This 
information could be useful in tracking the source of the plume entering the pond 
from the storm sewer.  

  

v/r 

  

 

______________________  

Dwayne S. Caldwell 
On Scene Coordinator Emergency Response 

(317) 220-5340  •  dcaldwel@idem.IN.gov _ 

Indiana Department of Environmental Management 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Celebrating Thirty-Five Years of  
Protecting Hoosiers and Our Environment 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  |    |    |    |    |  www.idem.IN.gov  

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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--  

Confidentiality Notice: This communication and/or its content, including attachments, is for the sole 
use of the intended recipient and may contain information which is confidential, attorney work product 
and/or subject to the attorney-client privilege, or otherwise protected from disclosure by law.   If you 
are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender and then delete all copies of it.  Unless you are 
the intended recipient, your use or dissemination of the information contained in this communication 
is strictly prohibited and may be illegal. 

 
 
 
--  
Confidentiality Notice: This communication and/or its content, including attachments, is for the sole 
use of the intended recipient and may contain information which is confidential, attorney work product 
and/or subject to the attorney-client privilege, or otherwise protected from disclosure by law.   If you are 
not the intended recipient, please notify the sender and then delete all copies of it.  Unless you are the 
intended recipient, your use or dissemination of the information contained in this communication is 
strictly prohibited and may be illegal. 

 
 
 
--  
Confidentiality Notice: This communication and/or its content, including attachments, is for the sole use 
of the intended recipient and may contain information which is confidential, attorney work product 
and/or subject to the attorney-client privilege, or otherwise protected from disclosure by law.   If you are 
not the intended recipient, please notify the sender and then delete all copies of it.  Unless you are the 
intended recipient, your use or dissemination of the information contained in this communication is 
strictly prohibited and may be illegal. 


